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Anderson, Melissa

From: EFIS Messenger
Sent: Thursday, July 27, 2017 1:51 PM
To: amerenmoservice@ameren.com; amerenmoservice@ameren.com; 

mhoyt@ameren.com; cdehne@ameren.com; Kempker, Christy; Steck, Deborah; Happy, 
Kim; lfriedman@ameren.com; Anderson, Melissa; mharding@ameren.com; Hoover, 
Sara; swills@ameren.com; Dietrich, Natelle; Williams, Nathan; Dottheim, Steve; Reinhart, 
Sandra; Vaught, Dianna; Dietrich, Natelle

Subject: Notification for Tracking No.: JE-2018-0003

***** Please do not reply to EFIS Messenger. Replies to this computer generated e-mail are routed to an 
unmonitored mailbox. ***** 

Type of Submission: Withdraw Tariff Sheets 
Utility Company: Union Electric Company-Investor(Electric)  
PSC MO No: 6  
Effective Date: 8/17/2017  
Purpose of Filing: Removing sheet as the change has been determined to be unneeded. (Sheet 88.3 should not be 
withdrawn.)  
Details: Pending tariff sheet(s) withdrawn..Withdraw Second Revised Sheet 88.2.  
 
Tariff Administrator will notify holder of this task when tariff has been updated.  
 
Date: 7/27/2017     Time: 1:51:21 PM 
 
 
Please be advised that the Commission reserves the right to refuse or reject filings that contain deficiencies. 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

July 18, 2017 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on July 18, 2017: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 2nd Revised Sheet No. 88.2 1st Revised Sheet No. 88.2 
 4th Revised Sheet No. 88.3 3rd Revised Sheet No. 88.3 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued July 18, 2017 to become effective on and after August 17, 2017.   
 
Since the creation of the solar rebate queue in December 2013, Ameren Missouri has recognized that the 
number of customers that proceeded with installing solar after receiving a rebate commitment from Ameren 
Missouri has dramatically declined compared to when the queue was initially established.  Of 72 rebate offers 
totaling $851K made during the period July 22, 2015 through July 22, 2016, only 9 (12.5% of commitments & 
$98K) completed solar installations within 12 months after the rebate commitment was received. 
 
The revisions being requested will revise the Company’s Rider SR - Solar Rebate tariff so that customers that 
receive a rebate commitment will be required to confirm their interest in the solar rebate by returning an intent 
form within 30 days of the rebate commitment being issued.  Failure to return the intent form within 30 days will 
result in the expiration of the commitment. 
   
Customers in the solar rebate queue that still remain interested in pursuing solar will benefit by Ameren 
Missouri being able to progress through the queue at a faster pace.  Currently, a rebate commitment remains in 
place for 12 months unless a customer notifies Ameren Missouri that they are cancelling their application.  
Efforts to encourage customers to cancel their applications if they are not pursuing a solar installation have not 
been effective. 
  
The proposed tariff revisions were discussed with Missouri Public Service Commission Staff prior to filing.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Paula N. Johnson 
 
Paula N. Johnson 
Senior Corporate Counsel 


